COMMISSIONER'S JOURNAL

Wednesday

Regular

March 29, 2023

The Coshocton County Commissioners met in regular session on Wednesday, March 29, 2023 at 8:30 a.m. with Mr. Dane Shryock, Mr. Rick Conkle and Mr. Gary Fischer. Also, in attendance was Mrs. Mary Beck, Administrator, Mrs. Brooke Alverson, Clerk and Mr. Leonard Hayhurst, Coshocton Tribune.

Minutes

Mr. Conkle made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to approve the minutes as presented.

Vote: Shryock

yea

Fischer

yea

Conkle

yea

Amended Scope of Work and Budget-CDC

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Conkle to sign the Amended Scope of Work and Budget for Grant Number B-F-21-1AP-1, to change the Coshocton Street Lighting Project to a Sidewalk Project, as requested by Mr. John Cleek, CDC of Ohio.

Vote: Shryock

yea

Fischer

yea

Conkle

yea

Resolution 2023-021

Mr. Conkle made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to Resolution 2023-027, authorizing participation in the ODOT Road Salt Contracts Awarded in 2023, at the request of Mr. Joshua Kempf, Deputy Engineer.

Vote: Shryock

yea

Fischer

yca

Conkle

yea

Conkle

yea

Award 2023 MVG Sealing

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Conkle to Award the 2023 MVG Sealing, FDR project to Melway Paving Company, Inc of Holmesville in the amount of \$882,674.50 at the request of Mr. Joshua Kempf, Deputy Engineer.

Vote: Shryock

yea

Fischer

yea

Conkle

yea

Dog Warden Report

Received the Dog Wardens report for the week ending March 27, 2023 with 7 dogs picked up by the warden, 3 dogs brought in as strays, 2 dogs euthanized, 10 dogs license sold, 7 dogs sold, 3 dogs redeemed, 5 dogs surrendered per owner, 4 citations issued and 36 calls handled for a total of \$425.00 in fees collected.

COMMISSIONER'S JOURNAL

Wednesday

Regular

March 29, 2023

Road Vacation Petition-TR 441-Spang

Mr. Conkle made a motion, seconded be Mr. Fischer to accept the road petition of Mr. Troy Spang for the vacation of the abandoned portion of TR 441 in Virginia Township. Being all of abandoned portion of TR 441 located on property of Troy E. Spang and Jennifer K. Spang and being at the end of the maintained portion of TR 441, approximately 740 feet, north and ending at the Virginia/Jackson township line.

Vote: Shryock

yea

Fischer

yea

Conkle

yea

Letter of Support-Frontier Power Company

Mr. Fischer made a motion, Mr. Conkle to sign a letter of support for The Frontier Power Company's grant application to the U.S. Department of Energy for Adaptive Energy Storage.

Vote: Shryock

yea

Fischer

yea

Conkle

yea

One Ohio Update

Mrs. Leonard Davis from Probate/Juvenile Court presented the Commissioners with an update in regards to One Ohio. Mrs. Davis stated she was the only one in attendance at the February 24th from Coshocton County so she wanted to keep the Commissioners updated on the discussions that were had. Mr. Brad Peoples took over the position of Mrs. Carly Fitz as the new representative for Buckeye Hills, region 12. Additionally, Buckeye Hills will continue to be the agent for the board. The board has decided to meet quarterly instead of twice a year as they had previously discussed. Mrs. Davis said that the board members realize that it is difficult for everyone to attend all meetings, so they have discussed that each member should have an alternate that could come in their place if needed. Mrs. Davis would like to have Mrs. Heather Guilliams from Common Pleas as her alternate if the Commissioners were in favor of that. Mr. Shryock said that he is ok with that decision, Leondra will reach out to Heather to find out if she is willing to represent the community. Mayor Don Mason is the representative for the One Ohio Foundation, they have applied for their 501C and hired Mr. Jim Quinn as their CFO. The first allocations of monies will be 54 million dollars and should go out by the end of the year, 10% will go to the state for overhead. The allocations will take place over an 18-year period with monies decreasing each year. A grant committee has been set up to review RFP 's, additionally they will also score those RFP's accordingly to find out how funds will be disbursed out to them. Mrs. Davis said that as a region we need to focus on projects that will help all of us as one, such as the limited spaces available for drug treatment or mental health facilities. Mr. Shryock said he appreciated her attendance of the meetings as well as the updates she gave them today.

Meetings Attended

Mr. Conkle attended the CVB meeting on the morning of Tuesday, March 28th. All three (3) Commissioners attended the OMEGA meeting on Tuesday afternoon. Mr. Shryock attended a meeting with Sunday Creek Horizon's and a roundtable with OMEGA in regards to ARC all on Tuesday afternoon as well.

COMMISSIONER'S JOURNAL

Wednesday

Regular

March 29, 2023

Adjourn

Mr. Shryock adjourned the meeting at 12:00 p.m.

Dane R. Shryock

Rick Conkle

Gary Fischer

Clerk